CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
August 2, 2022

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Teresa Cruz, Tom Horton, Douglas
Mariani, Debbie Ruby

Board Members present: Sal Cruz, Art Huhta, George McMullen, Laura Schavone, Donna
Stewart

35 members were present.

Tony Schavone led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance.

No quorum was declared by President, Tony Schavone.

President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

No minutes were read from the July meeting.

Membership Secretary, Tom Horton, reported our membership totals.

Treasurer, Teresa Cruz, gave the treasury report.

Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, reported on upcoming events and had some flyers and
signup sheets available on the front table. She reminded the club about our monthly gathering
at the La Habra Bowl on the third Saturday of the month. August 27 we will be going to see
Glenda, the Bling Lady. Monica then discussed apparel and that we need someone to make
shirts and jackets with our logo. We need to find out how much a digitized file of our CSS Logo

costs.

Tony pointed out that our server, Robert, has been with Sizzler for 31 years. CSS has been
meeting at the Sizzler for that long!

Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent.

Care and Kindness Representative, Marsha Gallivan, read the birthdays and anniversaries for
the month.

Will Grohmann, Charities Representative, was absent.



Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, said the website is up to date.

Newsletter Editor, Debbie Ruby, thanked everyone for sending her pictures. She also thanked
Sandy and Laura for taking notes at the last two meetings.

Dave MacDonough talked about the Corvette Super Shots meeting on the last Saturday of the
month. Everyone is welcome even if you don’t shoot. New people joined in July and had a great
time!

Tony and Laura will be out of town for the next four weeks and will miss the La Habra Bowling
Alley and the board meeting. It was agreed upon to cancel the August board meeting.

There were several questions about the banquet this year. We need to start thinking about it
now for January 2023. A location is hard to find and is expensive. It costs about $50-$60 a
person and catering costs three times as much. The Elks Lodge was a possibility, but won't
work now. Gulliver’s restaurant has no charge to rent the room with less than 100 people in
attendance. Art will ask about whether or not we can rent the US IOWA as a possible location.
We, as a club, need to look into various locations and get back to the group with the details.

The Clean Car Award went to George and Sandy McMullen.
Dinner raffle was won by Sarah Cheek.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Debbie Ruby
Recording Secretary



